
 
 

  
 

Construction of Parklands Road Upgrade 

Notification – CONSTRUCTION UPDATE – February 2023 

 

PROGRESS AND UPCOMING WORKS 

 

On Thursday the 16th February 2023 resurfacing works along Parklands Road will commence. These works 

involve removal of the existing surface in preparation for the new bituminous seal and new asphalt surface. 

Over a period of approximately three weeks there will be intermittent closures to various sections of 

Parklands Road as the works progress. Wherever possible these intermittent closes (apart from the current 

closed section between Vernon St and McCabe Rd) will occur between 9:00am and 3:00pm to minimise 

disruption for school related traffic. The closures will be accompanied by site signage, diversions and Traffic 

Control personal as required for each section to clearly delineate how to navigate around Mt Penang 

Parklands. 

Remember to please obey all directional and roadworks signs during construction, as they may change on 

individual days to suit the new surfacing works. 

As each section is completed, please be vigilant for new signage and linemarking that help illustrate the new 

traffic flows around the Parklands. 

 

Contact 

For more information about the Baxter Track or Parklands Road Upgrade works, please contact: 

Nell Kimpton – Communications Manager     Phone: 4351 1512  Email:  nellk@boltecivil.com.au 

For more information about the development, visit  https://www.hccdc.nsw.gov.au/mt-penang-works 


